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Meeting Minutes
June 16, 2016
Attending:

Chief Marcus Richel, Tensed Fire


Chief Jason Blubaum, MKI
Chief Chis Way, KCEMSS



Chief Peggy Smith, CCBFPD
Chief Warren Merritt, KCFR



Chief Steve Isaacson 
Chief Larry Simms, Hauser FD


Bill Steele, State Fire Marshal

Greg Wetzel, 1800 BU

Chief Tony Rohrwasser, SBFPD

Casey Strong, State Fire Marshal



Attending Online:  Aaron Cagle and Mark Ammodt
I. The meeting of the North Idaho Fire Chief’s Association was called to order by Chief Way June 16, 2016, 1000, at KCFR.
II. Pledge of Allegiance

III. Minutes – The minutes of the last meeting; Motion to approve by Chief Merritt, Seconded Chief Blubaum.    Motion passed
IV. Treasurer’s Report – Chief Simms went over financial report handout.  Motion to approve by Chief Merritt, seconded Chief Blubaum.  Motion Passed
a. Chief Simms requested the movement of $2,000 from savings to checking.  Motion to approve by Chief Merritt, seconded Chief Blubaum.  Motion Passed.

V.  Committee Reports:  
a. Membership –   Chief Rohrwasser reported that we have brought in $600 this year for membership.  We historically take in $1500 and spend approx.. $3000 (not including the academy).  Chief recommends we raise our dues to $50 for career departments and leave the others at $25.  New members to get the first year free.  Chief Way proposed a mentoring program focusing on volunteer departments.  It was also suggested that members get a “member discount” for academy or other training.  Chief Way inquired about a direct mailer and/or email.  Bill Steele commented that the Fire Marshal’s office has a current list.  It was suggested that we involve Larry Nacarrato since he is the Idaho State Volunteer Division President.  In conclusion the committee is tasked with defining discounts, offerings, mentoring, timelines and mailers.  
Chief Simms suggested we go to the by-law committee to clarify voting rights for first year free members and other membership changes.  

b. Bylaws – Committee members Chief Way, Chief Merritt, Chief Riley.  No report at this time.   
c. Legislative Activity – No report. 
VI. Old Business: 
a.  Chief Rohrwasser requested a thank you letter to Dave Kremmer.  Chief Way will take care of this.  
b. Chief Blubaum reminded the group that the Idaho State License Plate Grant is due June 24th.  Chief Blubaum presented a motion to apply for continued education grant.  Steele seconded.  Motion passed. 
c. Chief Merritt reported the Kootenai County Chiefs’ meeting had a NOWA report for fire season.  SW Idaho was rated extreme while North Idaho reported normal.  

d. Chief Way reported that it was discovered that not all agencies where included or signed the Mutual Aid Agreement.  

e. Chief Merritt discussed the previously named North Idaho Regional MAA.  The changes include clarifying the 24 hr. work period, creating a mechanism to send strike teams, establish a joint area task force, and create ability to establish run cards to send out resources.  Chief Blubaum requested that the Kootenai County agreement be sent to Chief Simms for dissemination.  

f. Chief Merritt reported the Memorial Brick is install and wants to know who go give the certificate to and how to coordinate a service.  Chief Simms will work out the logistics with the family.
VII. New business 
a.  Requested that at the July meeting we suggest initial class ideas for the NIFCA 2017 Academy.  
b. North Idaho Training Officers meeting will be in Sandpoint in July.  

c. Chief Rohrwasser- His agency is hosting a CERT class July 23. 8 hour course starting at 8 am.  Go to CERT.org for details and registration

d. Chief Simms reported that Burlington, BNSF are interested in training and helping prepare for oil spill incidents. 

e. Chief Merritt reported that the Emergency Driving Class EVOC training dates will likely be late July or early August.  He will inform the group. 

f. Greg Wetzel researched getting Mike Bryant’s Elite Command- Active Supervision/Command Awareness & Control for FODA.  Cost is $3000 not including travel.  Two dates available-the 1st or 2nd weekends in November.  Chief Blubaum motioned to move forward with course, Chief Smith seconded.  Motion passed.  
i. Greg asked if we can donate any excess to the Terry Ferrel Fund.  Decision tabled to wait for membership committee training discount decision and the investigation if it aligns with the NIFCA by-laws.  Chief Simms to investigate.  
g. Chief Way reported that Chief Riley would like us to discuss how we will support the 2017 Idaho Fire Chiefs’ Conference in CDA.  Suggestions included challenge coins, hosting a reception.  Chief Blubaum suggested we talk with Chief Gabriel since it is in his jurisdiction and that we work with Patty Morgan.  Chief Way, Gabriel, Blubaum and Merritt will work on this subject.  
VIII.  Other:  
a. Chief Way reported upcoming Page, Woofberger & Worth class on Officers Documentation and Provider Documentation.  He will provide details as they become available.  
b. Chief Simms reported he is on the Idaho Bureau of Profession License Propane Safety Board.  As a heads up there are updates to NFPA 58 coming.  Chief Simms will provide details and try to inform the Chiefs if there are big installs in their area.  

c. Bill Steele introduced the new Fire Marshal replacing Don Strong.  Casey Strong was introduced and welcomed.  

d. Chief Merritt reported that CDA’s new fire boat is in service and in joint operation with KCFR.  KCFR’s boat sold to Selkirk Fire. 

e. Greg Wetzel reported the Crash Safety Zone praise for raising $1400 for Jeff Welch.  Wetzel is also looking into setting up a Go-Fund-Me account with Chief Mather’s assistance.  Chief Blubaum reported Welch was going to the coast the end of August for “extensive cutting edge treatment.”  
f. Greg Wetzel questioned spare fuel access due to the repeated call for fuel during the Cascadia Rising exercise.  Most departments to not store extra fuel.  Chief Blubaum reported he has access to the DOT site near his facility.   
IX. Next Meeting:  July 21, 2016, 1000, Hauser Lake Fire, 10728 North Hauser Lake
Meeting Adjoined 11:20 - Motion by Chief Merritt, seconded by Bill Steele.  Motion passed.  
